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MRS KARIN HILDER - MEMORIAL SERIVCE 
On Friday 10

th
 March a Memorial Service will be held in honour of Mrs Karin Hilder at 2:00pm at the Kojonup Sporting 

Complex Oval. Students are welcome to attend the service WITH their family. For those families who do not wish to take 
their child/ren appropriate supervision and an alternative classroom program will be arranged at school.  

 
2017 STUDENT LEADERS 

Congratulations to the following students on being elected to represent Kojonup District High School for 2017. 
 

         
                                                 Secondary Captains:                          Primary Captains: 
          Letitia Wallam & Laura Macri        Zara Egerton-Warburton & Lochie Elliott 
 

           
                      Aquila:       Hercules:                  Phoenix:  
       Ben Hallett, Sam Blewett,           Josh Cussons, Joe Draper         Bella Goad, Alesha Thorn 
          Annabelle Trezise & Dakota Dalton            Leah Hardingham & Marnie Carter            Zach Baker & Gibson Bell 
 
 Student Council: 
 Back: Letitia Wallam, Laura Macri, Zara Egerton-
 Warburton, Taj Ramsden, Isaiah Reid, Lochie Elliott 
 Front: Matilda Parker, Samantha Malady, Chelsea 
 Evans, Libby Hardingham 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL ï Peter Callaghan 
Welcome to our first Newsletter for 2017. Part of my mind 
has been thinking we are still just getting started with the 
new year and as I sit to write this I confront the fact that 
we are actually half way through this first term already! 
 

Looking back over these first few weeks I am pleased to 
be able to report that our school year started smoothly 
and has accelerated on from there. Our In-Term 
swimming lessons were proving very difficult to get 
started this year as there was no one in a position to take 
on the role of Centre Coordinator.  At the 11

th
 hour we 

secured the assistance of Amy from Darkan and she was 
able to present a shortened program.  Our Year 7ôs have 
been on their orientation camp, away for three days and 
two nights; we have had our first Parent Night; a very 
successful assembly and last Thursday, in better weather 
than was forecast, we held another very successful Inter-
House Swimming Carnival.  I try to remain impartial in 
these events but I have been associated with a Green 
Faction, with a variety of óhouseô names, since 1989 and 
so was slightly disappointed to see Aquila squeezed out 
by the successful and dominating Hercules.  In a very 
close finish Teachers just edged out Parents in the final 
event of the day.  The studentôs teams seem to be in a 
óre-buildingô phase after the great years when the Collins 
twins powered them to victory! 
 

Uniforms   
What a great start to the year with so very many students 
in the new darker blue polo shirts!  I believe Pam, from 
BMC Embroidery, was sold out before we even started 
and many are still on óbackorderô.  Please remember 
however that the pale blue remains part of the official 
uniform and will do up until the end of 2018 so DO NOT 
feel concerned if you child is still wearing those. 
 

Parking   
I know that the lack of parking is a problem but there is 
little that can be done to overcome it.  The basic layout of 
this school was set in the early 1950ôs when design work 
for the ónewô school began and although there have been 
changes over the years it is still essentially the same.  
What has changed is that in those days and probably 
well into the 1980ôs, Town kids either rode a bike or 
walked to school.  The last 15 years or so has seen an 
explosion in the number of children who are being driven 
to and from school and we are not in a position to cater 

for that.  Please, do not drive in or around our arriving 
and departing buses.  Since I first raised this issue there 
has been considerable improvement and I genuinely 
appreciate the effort that is being made ï however, there 
are still instances being observed.  If this continues I will 
make it a point to photograph offending vehicles and 
have them identified.  The safety of the children in my 
care is more important to me than upsetting an errant 
driver. 
 

Stories  
Schools and classrooms are very dynamic environments, 
hardly like home at all.  It is not uncommon for things to 
be misheard, misunderstood or even confused.  Can I 
ask that before believing that because your child has said 
it, that óitô is true, check with the teacher and do it by way 
of asking for clarification rather than accusing.  I have 
dealt with several issues this year alone where the origin 
of the problem has turned out to be a misunderstanding.  
Many years ago I learnt this rule and I often share it with 
parents.  ñIf you will believe half of what you are told goes 
on in school, I will agree to believe only half of what I am 
told goes on at home.ò   If something is troubling you, 
please ask but donôt assume the teacher is at fault.  All of 
my staff are adequately and correctly trained for their 
positions.  All of my teaching staff have spent four years 
at University to achieve their professional qualification.  
However all of us, I am pleased to say, are human and by 
definition that means we are capable of mistakes.  Please 
show us when we make a mistake, help us learn from it, 
but donôt presume that we are the only ones who can 
stumble. 
 

Trees  
The glorious avenue of trees planted by students under 
the direction of Mrs Benn has been raising some 
concerns of late as a few small branches have started 
falling.  The Department of Education has engaged an 
Arborist to inspect the trees and develop a report on their 
health.  I was informed of this earlier in the week and 
expect to see him here next week.  These trees are 
approaching 60 years or more and it is possible the 
report will recommend their removal.  If that is the case I 
would be very interested to hear thoughts from anyone 
on a replacement tree planting scheme for any other 
more óappropriateô part of our grounds.  

 
FROM THE PRIMARY DEPUTY PRINCIPAL ï Jayde Hewson 
A long weekend! Just what everyone needed half way 
through Term 1. I hope you all enjoyed your break and 
some quality family time. Over the past five weeks we 
have had a number of wonderful events including, Parent 
Night, Swimming Lessons for year 3 to 6, Year 2ôs 
Assembly and the Swimming Carnival. Thank you to all 
the parents and helpers who have supported our events. 
We canôt do it without you. 
 
Blackwood Bulletin 
I hope the first edition of the Blackwood Bulletin found 
you well and it was a useful tool to keep you up to date 
with what is happening at KDHS. The bulletin will be 
published fortnightly in Weeks 2, 4, 6, 8 & 10 of the term. 
Volume 2 will be published on Thursday 9

th
 March.  

 
Talk4Writing 
Over the past eight months KDHS has been 
implementing the Talk4Writing program in all years K to 

6. Staff have been working hard to watch each other 
teach using the T4W sequence and completing the two 
day Professional Development course in Perth. The final 
staff members will be completing the training in Week 2, 
Term 2 at Kojonup as we have 23 staff from other 
schools coming to Kojonup to see our work and attend 
the PD presented by The Dyslexia Speld Foundation.   
 
Talk4Writing is an oral language based writing program 
that takes students on a journey through óimitate, 
innovate and inventô. The process has a number of 
smaller steps built into it which in turn teaches students 
each element of the writing process. Mrs Dezotti-Hartnup 
and the Year 5ôs have been working extremely hard and 
have now finished one cycle of T4W (Narrative) which 
has shown the strength of the program as you can see 
the improvement in the students writing from the Cold 
task to the Hot Task. Well Done Year 5ôs.  

 



YEAR 5 TALK4WRITING 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

   
 

 


